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February 13, 2008

Colleagues,

Happy Valentine's Day!

The Oxnard College campus will be a busy place this spring, with construction of the new OC Student Services Center proceeding on schedule (weather permitting) and a busy calendar of events that included the kickoff of the Oxnard College Speakers Series beginning Wednesday, February 13.                                                                                                                                                                                                    

It’s been almost a year since I assumed the presidency of Oxnard College and I’m happy to report that we will soon welcome Mr. Tim Oliver as the new Vice President of Business Services.  At the February 12 general meeting of the Ventura County Community College District, the Board of Trustees also voted to approve the appointment of Carmen Guerrero  as the new Dean of Career and Technical Education, effective February 13. The OC administrative team will be complete with the hiring of a Vice President of Student Services, a Vice President of Instruction, and a permanent replacement for the Dean of Math, Science and Health position.

And, in an important development concerning OC’s accreditation, I want to report that the Accrediting Commission for Community and Junior Colleges, Western Association of Schools and Colleges, accepted the college’s Focused Midterm Report at their January meeting.  The commission also set an October 15, 2008 deadline for Oxnard College to submit a written report documenting substantial progress shown towards meeting three specific recommendations. There will also be an Accreditation Team site visit this fall. 

Please remind your colleagues and students that Oxnard College and the entire Ventura County Community College District will be closed Friday, February 15, through Monday, February 18, in observance of the President's Day holiday.   Please enjoy a safe and relaxing four-day weekend!

--- Dr. Richard Durán, Oxnard College President 

VCCCD BOARD APPROVES ADMINISTRATIVE APPOINTMENTS AT OC

During their Tuesday, February 12 general board meeting, the Trustees of the Ventura County Community College District approved the appointments of two new administrators at Oxnard College -- Tim Oliver  as the new Vice President of Business Services, and the appointment of Carmen Guerrero as Dean of Career and Technical Education. 

Oliver will assume his new post on Tuesday, February 19.  He previously served as Vice President of Administrative Services at Pierce College, where he helped to develop the Los Angeles Community College District's financial planning system.  He previously worked as the executive director for the Santa Barbara Institute, which provided leadership and management training for educators in partnership with the University of California and other U.S. universities and international educational systems. He is a member of the Association of California Community College Administrators (ACCCA) and earned his masters of business administration from California State University, Dominguez Hills and his bachelors of arts in economics from the University of Southern California.

Carmen Guerrero stepped into her new role on February 13.  She has been a full-time instructor at Oxnard College since 1992 and previously worked as full-time faculty at Moorpark College and then taught as adjunct faculty at both Moorpark and Ventura colleges. She served as Academic Senate president at Oxnard College from 1998 to 2000, and served on accreditation teams for the Western Association of Schools and Colleges.  She earned her bachelors and masters degrees from the University of La Verne and received her associate of arts degree from Moorpark College. 

OXNARD COLLEGE BEA CO-SPONSORS FEB. 9 YOUTH CONFERENCE WITH CHANNEL ISLANDS LINKS CHAPTER AND AMGEN

More than 240 middle school and high school-aged youngsters attended the Seventh Annual “Youth Summit” on Saturday, February 9, 2008, sponsored by the Black Educators Association of Oxnard College, the Channel Islands Chapter of Links, Inc., and the Amgen Black Employee Network.  The standing-room-only event was one of the most successful community events organized in observance of Black History Month at Oxnard College. 

Youth and their parents residing in Ventura and Santa Barbara Counties were invited to attend this free event with workshops featuring topics such as writing skills, science in everyday life, techniques for academic success, and an open forum with dialogue from community leaders.  Parent workshops were also available to assist and support positive parenting. 

Welcoming the participants were Mr. Arturo Hernandez, Trustee of the Ventura County Community College District, Oxnard College President Dr. Richard Durán, Dean of Student Services Dr. Henry Villanueva, OC Counselor Dr. Emma Waits, Antoinette Clayton, President of the Channel Islands Chapter of The Links, Chip Marvin, Corporate Facilities and Engineering Senior Manager for Amgen and Rhen Bass, Jr., a student at Newbury Park High School.  

Workshop leaders included Dr. Michele Dean, Principal of Montalvo Elementary School; Erin Jones, Property Manager at MBL; EOPS Counselor Ross Fontes; Rhen Bass, Sr., Vice President for Finance, Accounting & Systems for Zenith Insurance Co.; Patricia Bass, Vice Principal of Simi Valley High School; Dr. Suzanne Fussell, family practitioner; John R. Hatcher III, NAACP immediate past president; Ted Bagley, Vice President of Human Resources/Amgen; Lekishia White of Delta Sigma Theta; and Ventura College counselor Ralph James. 

The Black Educators Association of Oxnard College dedicated the conference in memory of the following deceased black faculty of Oxnard College —  Abdullah Akoni, Ron Jackson, William Thrasher and Sylvia Watson.

DENTAL ASSISTING PROGRAM STUDENTS ORGANIZE BABY SHOWER
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Oxnard College Dental Hygiene coordinator Dr. Christine Tafoya and the students of the Dental Assisting program recently threw a baby shower for student Eileen Aragon, who is shown in the middle of this group of her fellow students, pictured above, third from the left in the middle row.  The expectant mom shared pizza and cake with her classmates before opening her shower gifts.  Congratulations!

Please submit news and information for the next OC Communicator newsletter by Friday, February 29.  The next publication is planned for Monday, March 3, 2008.  Upcoming publication dates are March 14 (March 12 deadline for submissions), April 7 (April 4 deadline for submissions), April 21 (April 18 deadline),  May 5 (May 2nd deadline) and May 12 (May 9 deadline for submissions). 

